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Issue 93, 29th April 2022 

Weekly Wrap-Up Newsletter   

The weekly wrap- up newsletter is a platform to  link and update staff and project stakeholders on the 

happenings in all Project Implementation Units (PIUs) and Project Management Unit (PMU) on the pro-

gress of  projects CAUSE implemented in various communities  of Honiara, Guadalcanal (areas outside 

of town boundary), Auki, Gizo, Noro and Munda.  

 

Last December 2021, the project handed over first Jetty to the Western Provincial Government. PS Western Province 

requested another two jetties to help the struggling women accessing the Gizo market. Yesterday afternoon in Gizo the 

project once again handed over the two new boat jetties to the province. It took four months to construct the jetties.  The 

Western Provincial Government  thanked  World Bank for the funding and the national government for the continuous 

support . 

Getty 3 - on the Western end of Gizo market.  Getty 2 - on the Eastern end of Gizo market . 

New Jetty on the Western End New Jetty on the Eastern End  

CAUSE handed over two new Jetties to Western Provincial Government  



News/ Announcements. 

1. Major aviation, road and bridge investments will soon commence as the Government, through its key Ministries including Ministry of Finance and Treasury, 
the Ministry of Communication and Aviation (MCA) and the Ministry of Infrastructure Development (MID) and the World Bank Group Team agreed on the 

terms and conditions of a Financing Agreement.  

2. The Ministry of Health and Medical Services (MHMS) has recorded another 1,226 new COVID-19 cases over the past 72 hours, bringing total case count 

to 14,182.  

3. Ministry of Health and Medical Services (MHMS) together with World Health Organization (WHO), Guadalcanal provincial government and communities at 
Avuavu, officially opened the Area Health Centre with great excitement.  The Avuavu New Health Facility is an SBD$16 million dollars’ project funded by 

the Korean Government (KOICA) through the World Health Organization.  

A two days training on Organic Farming for 39 of ISDT interested trainees was 

completed today in Gizo this week. The training was conducted by the Agricul-

ture Department of Gizo.  Participants learned a lot and will be applying what 

they have learnt in their own time and space.  

Agriculture trainings for Gizo ISDT trainees 

The Noro jetty is progressing well, Currently the workers are working on the 

retuning wall  and aabutment basement. In the coming weeks they will pro-

gress on to concrete the whole area and commence with the jetty decking. 

Noro CBD Jetty in Progress  

Tehamurina climate resilience road  near completion 

The Tehamurina road in central Honiara is 68.8% completion. So far people 

living up the ridge are very happy to see the new road being sealed with con-

crete. The road has been deteriorate for some times now and having it being 

rehabilitated to concrete is a blessing indeed as echoed by a resident. 

Street cleaning in Auki 

Street cleaning in Auki remains top priority  everyday you see workers with 

yellow vest doing street cleaning along the main streets of Auki. Auki residents 

applauded the great work done by the project in keeping Auki town clean and 

tidy at all times.  

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/abutment?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWYObUuF2kouNhYacjvFCJMsHiDUvKRzhElnc1MK1w8PQ3TAceVmYq7DPQ8eVTUUGCDJkKhiyG3dWdF6qVjeIl0Pc4xCMnrgaAJa5GTp1zmoOv9ELFFPIG4bz_X7OXK72A&__tn__=*NK-R

